
 

 

 

 
           Notice to Competitors 

Wednesday 25 June 
Laura Gloria Series 

                    
The race committee have made the decision to postpone the race for 
today, 25 June 2025, due to inclement weather. 

 
 

 
Rationale:  

 
 A strong wind warning is current for Port Phillip. 
 Wind strength in Williamston is forecast to average  25 knots with 

30+ knot gusts by 1300. 
 Low temperatures combined with windchill will result in an 

apparent temperature of 2-3°C on the water. 
 Sea state is predicted to be in the order of 1.4 to 1.9 m. 
 Wind strength and sea-state are forecast  to increase until late 

afternoon. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Owen Church 
Sailing Administrator 
25 June 2025 1030 
 
 


